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BEGIN YOUR EDUCATIONAL JOURNEY AT CV:BEGIN YOUR EDUCATIONAL JOURNEY AT CV:

From their first steps into pre-K to their strides on the concert stage, CV is proud of our students’ continuous growth and achievements.
Visit page 10 to see more photos from the December music performances.

CV Students Shine in Winter Concert PerformancesCV Students Shine in Winter Concert Performances
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Exploring Education at Humanities NightExploring Education at Humanities Night

The Chenango Valley Humanities Night on November 16 
saw students and family members enjoying educational 

activities focused on literacy, social studies, art, and music.  
The event featured interactive stations led by CV educators, 

refreshments, and strong community involvement, 
making it a memorable celebration of learning and fun!

‘Snowed in at School’ Family Fun Event‘Snowed in at School’ Family Fun Event

The “Snowed in at School” event on January 11 offered a 
fun-filled experience with winter arts and crafts, treats, and  
both a story time and a movie viewing of “The Snowman.”  

The event was organized by CV Community School  
Coordinator Jackie DeAngelo. Visit the district website to  
learn more about the community school initiative at CV.

SPROUTING EDUCATIONAL OPPORTUNITIES

The Chenango Valley CSD is proud to announce a $10,000 
grant from the USDA-NIFA Food and Ag Service-Learning 

Program, aimed at enhancing our farm-to-school initiatives. 
This grant, awarded in collaboration with Cornell  

Cooperative Extension of Broome County, Broome-Tioga 
BOCES, and the Food and Health Network, is part of a  

national effort to support local school districts.

The funds will support essential garden materials, 
providing students with hands-on learning about  

agriculture, nutrition, and sustainability. CV is one of eight 
participating districts in Broome and Tioga counties. The 

initiative includes specialized training from New York State 
Ag in the Classroom and partnerships with Binghamton 

University and the Rural Health Service Corps (AmeriCorps).

For more information on how this grant will 
benefit our students and enrich our educational 

programs, please visit the district website.

$10,000 grant!$10,000 grant!

CV Craft Fair: Crafts, Community, and SupportCV Craft Fair: Crafts, Community, and Support

Thank you to all who helped make the Chenango Valley  
Craft Fair a success! Sponsored by the Class of 2024, a portion  

of the proceeds also benefited the CV Warrior Fund.

Special thanks to the Community Foundation for South Central 
NY: The Chenango Valley Central School District is grateful 

for the $500 micro-grant to enhance our CV High 
School Mentoring Program, led by Mr. Patterson and 

Mr. Saunders. This grant will support the program’s efforts, 
such as providing ties to each participant!
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Message from the Board of Education President 
Happy New Year! We celebrated some recent student achievements at our December board meeting - a favorite 
of mine! A large group excelled at various state levels, many in sports but also in leadership areas. As a Board  
of Education, we are extremely proud of them and their accomplishments. There are so many good things  
happening for our students.

Budget season is upon us once again, and the CV Board of Education will work closely with our superintendent, 
school business executive, and school district administrators to prioritize the school district’s needs for the  
2024-2025 school year. Three budget workshops are scheduled this spring, and we encourage our school  
community to attend any or all of them. The budget workshop dates are as follows: 

 

After a long, cold January, our February break, scheduled from February 16-19, marks the halfway point of the school year. Then, we  
are closer to spring and the CV High School Theatre Guild’s performance of Shrek the Musical on March 15, 16, and 17. Our theatre  
department consists of dedicated staff, volunteers, and talented young adults who do an amazing job with each musical. This one is a 
fan favorite that you will not want to miss. They would appreciate your support.

Congrats to all our winter teams, especially the varsity boys swim and the indoor track teams, who have broken records everywhere they 
have competed. Social media floods our feeds with all kinds of information, but I love nothing more than reading about our students’ 
successes in all areas, and CV does a great job of getting the word out. As the winter season winds down, spring sports will soon begin, 
and the school year will start to wind down, as hard as that is to believe. Don’t forget to “spring ahead” on Sunday, March 10!

I wish you nothing but happiness and prosperity in 2024 and thank you for the opportunity to serve our community.

Christine Lomonaco 
President, Chenango Valley Board of Education 

Message from the Superintendent 
I hope that your 2024 is off to a great start! As we approach the halfway point of the academic year, I want  
to express my gratitude for your continued support. Our chronic absenteeism rates have decreased by  
approximately 4% compared to this time last year, and our out-of-school suspensions have decreased by  
over 50%. Achieving this kind of progress requires a true partnership between home and school, and we are 
thankful for your collaboration with our Chenango Valley staff.

In my career, I have found that this time of year is often among the most challenging. It’s colder, darker, and the 
weather can be unpredictable. I’ve encouraged our staff to continue building connections with students and to 
encourage them to attend school every day. We are grateful for your continued support in this endeavor as well.

We are also monitoring last-minute transportation changes, particularly at the elementary level. By “last minute,” we mean any bussing 
change made on the afternoon of the same day for non-emergency reasons (such as having a playdate at a friend’s house). While we  
understand these changes may occur from time to time, we recorded over 125 such changes at our elementary schools in December 
alone. These changes often pose challenges for our elementary schools in loading our buses safely and efficiently for afternoon dismissal. 
We kindly ask that any such changes be communicated as far in advance as possible.

Finally, please visit our Family Resources webpage to register for the Parent Portal, sign up to receive school closing/delay alert  
notifications, and discover additional ways to stay informed about our district. Most importantly, if your contact information has  
changed or you are not receiving district updates via email, please reach out to our Director of Technology, Sarah Latimer, by calling  
(607) 762-6820 or emailing SLatimer@cvcsd.stier.org to ensure your contact details are up to date.

Thank you for entrusting your students to the Chenango Valley Central School District. It’s a great year to be a Warrior!

Sincerely, 

Dr. Larry Dake 
Superintendent of Schools

Dr. Larry Dake 
Superintendent

Christine Lomonaco
President, BOE

 Messages from the Superintendent and Board PresidentMessages from the Superintendent and Board President

Upcoming Budget WorkshopsUpcoming Budget Workshops
Budget Workshop #1Budget Workshop #1
Feb. 21, 2024 | 6 PMFeb. 21, 2024 | 6 PM

@ CV High School@ CV High School

Budget Workshop #2Budget Workshop #2
March 25, 2024 | 6 PM March 25, 2024 | 6 PM 

@ CV High School@ CV High School

Budget Workshop #3Budget Workshop #3
April 15, 2024 | 6 PMApril 15, 2024 | 6 PM

@ CV High School@ CV High School

Visit the CV website 
to stay informed on 

budget updates.

www.cvcsd.stier.org/BudgetTaxInformation1.aspx

Learn about our school’s proposed budget to make 
informed decisions in the upcoming district vote.
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Title IX Coordinators
Michelle Feyerabend, Assistant Superintendent of Schools

MFeyerabend@cvcsd.stier.org | 607-762-6811
Johanna Hickey, Director of Pupil Services

JHickey@cvcsd.stier.org | 607-762-6918

Medicaid Compliance Officer 
Tara Williams Whittaker, Director of Special Education

TWhittaker@cvcsd.stier.org | 607-762-6830

Business address for each: 221 Chenango Bridge Rd., Binghamton, NY 13901

 Principal MessagesPrincipal Messages

Jennifer Yurko  
Principal, CB Elementary

Jessica Carl 
Principal, PD Elementary

Happy 2024, Port Dickinson Elementary School! Our year is in full swing, and our Port Dickinson team is continuously 
working to provide a strong foundation for student learning. I am so proud of the work we have accomplished together 
since the start of the school year. I am beyond excited to continue working with you to provide each student with a safe 
environment to grow toward their educational goals.

Our Warrior Pledge and Positivity Project (P2) continue to serve as the foundation for all we do. Students have learned  
and are internalizing expectations in all settings within our school, and we are taking every opportunity to notice,  
name, and celebrate the positive! Classes and individual students have earned the Golden Lunch Tray, Golden Whistle 
Awards, and Student Shout Outs for exceptional behavior during lunch and on the playground. Our entire building has  
participated in Kindness and AttenDANCE challenges to promote being here, ready, and kind every day. We focus daily  
on acting with self-control, being brave leaders who do the right thing, and setting a good example for others!

The first half of the school year has been full of instruction based on the individual student, identifying where they are in their learning and  
establishing individualized goals for each content area. At this point in the school year, we are thoroughly assessing students to celebrate  
successes and develop next steps. Learning is a process that takes time, effort, and a positive attitude. Our goal is to instill in our students an 
 “I can do it” mindset that engages, excites, and prepares our Little Warriors to be leaders of their learning.

Our Port Dickinson students have had the opportunity to engage in numerous enriching experiences throughout the fall and winter months.  
Our students collected items to support our Thanksgiving Food Drive, partnered with Sleigh Sisters 607 to provide holiday cards to local  
nursing homes, welcomed visiting educators from Cornell Cooperative Extension, traveled to the CV Middle/High School for a winter concert,  
and participated in our very own Holiday Sing-Along and Reading Promise Challenge in the weeks leading up to the winter break. A special  
thank you to all who have supported our CV Elementary PTA fundraisers and events throughout the first half of the year! 

Communication between home and school is 
essential. We’re thankful for your ongoing support 
and partnership in fostering the success of every 
Port Dickinson student in 2024. For any questions 
or concerns, please contact us at (607) 762-6970  
or jcarl@cvcsd.stier.org. We’re here to help!

How quickly we have made it through half of our school year! Your Warrior is working hard daily at CBE through academics, 
social emotional learning (SEL), building character traits, and so much more. I am incredibly proud of our students who  
are growing as learners every day! In January, our students completed benchmark assessments to demonstrate their 
growth so far this year! In the second half of the year, our staff will focus on students taking ownership of their learning. 
Taking on responsibility for their learning and actions is an important part of their education and success throughout 
their life. To strengthen our commitment to growth, we have been acknowledging and celebrating students who are role 
models for all Warriors to follow, whether that be through teamwork, demonstrating self-control, being inclusive, taking 
responsibility, being honest, or maintaining a positive attitude.

At CBE, we reinforce positive attendance habits through classroom celebrations and utilize “You Made It Days” to support 
the idea that every day is essential for coming to school. Attendance matters, as it is the foundation for a student’s success, 
both in their academic journey and their future endeavors. I cannot thank our families enough for their help in supporting 
students coming to school. I am excited to see our attendance numbers moving in the right direction and look forward to 
continuing to partner with families in our commitment to sustain good attendance habits. 

CBE is thrilled to adjust our morning meeting times and have a grade-level meeting once a week to reinforce weekly Positivity Project (P2)  
character traits, support expectations, and strengthen empathy and working together as a team. Our grade-level meetings will focus on  
applying the weekly character trait to daily life. Families, please help us reinforce our weekly character traits by using the resources in my  
weekly email updates. 

CBE is committed to helping our students grow and 
working with families as partners. Please do not 
hesitate to reach out to us for questions, concerns, 
or support. 

Weekly Office Referrals Celebrate Weekly Office Referrals Celebrate 
Positive Actions and BehaviorsPositive Actions and Behaviors

PDE Enjoyed Festive Fun at  PDE Enjoyed Festive Fun at  
the Holiday Sing-Alongthe Holiday Sing-Along

The Second Grade Delighted the Whole School  The Second Grade Delighted the Whole School  
with Their ‘Macy’s Thanksgiving Day Parade’with Their ‘Macy’s Thanksgiving Day Parade’

CBE ‘Thankful Trees’ Displayed Messages CBE ‘Thankful Trees’ Displayed Messages 
of Gratitude from Studentsof Gratitude from Students
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 Principal MessagesPrincipal Messages

Eric E. Attleson 
Principal, CV Middle School

Jennifer Ostrander 
Principal, CV High School

We’re at the school year’s midpoint, and I continue to be impressed by our middle school students’ handling of the year. 
They’re doing excellent work. I encourage families to pay close attention to teachers’ comments, which can provide  
guidance for your children. Please reach out to teachers or the guidance office with any questions or concerns.

On January 24, eighth graders participated in exciting activities aimed at goal-setting for the future. The day began  
with a career development survey, followed by a visit to SUNY Broome for the regional SPARK event. There, students 
engaged in sessions focused on student interests and career opportunities in the Southern Tier. The Greater Binghamton 
Education Outreach Program, Broome-Tioga BOCES, SUNY Broome Community College, Greater Binghamton Chamber of  
Commerce, and The Agency sponsored the activities. Thank you to the eighth-grade team for chaperoning and to  
Mrs. Skiff for organizing the event.

Looking ahead: students, teachers, and staff are preparing for the 13th annual CV Middle School Cardboard Boat Race on 
February 29. The event starts in the CV Middle/High School pool hallway at 4:30 p.m., with judging at 4:45 p.m., and the 
race at 5:00 p.m. STEAM Night will follow at 6:00 p.m. in the CV Middle School gym and cafeteria.

For any questions or concerns, please contact me or the school. Your support is vital to your child’s success. Follow  
CV Middle School on Twitter/X (@CVMSWarriors) and find us on Pinterest (CVMSWARRIORS) for more on middle school 
educational topics and ideas.

It is hard to believe we are already entering the second half of the school year! Our Class of 2024 graduation is just around 
the corner. As a reminder, it is scheduled for Friday, June 28, at 7:00 p.m.

Our CV High School Theatre Guild’s production of Shrek the Musical is coming up. Make sure to get your tickets for a  
wonderful night for the entire family! More information can be found on page 10.

Winter sports have been in full swing at the high school, and clubs are actively meeting. Student involvement in  
extracurricular activities is an excellent way to connect with the school beyond academics.

As we move into the second half of the school year, I want to emphasize the importance of open communication  
between home and school. We work as a team, supporting each other, and your child’s success depends on collaboration 
between families and school staff.

If your child is facing academic challenges, there are several ways to help. You can contact their teacher for more specific information, or you  
can call their school counselor. The counselor can offer strategies or arrange a conference with their teacher.

Warrior Study Hall is available daily at both the middle and high school, providing a great opportunity for students to seek extra help from  
teachers, work on homework, or make up tests and quizzes. Additionally, we offer remediation time from 3:00 - 5:30 p.m. (Warrior+) every  
Monday to Thursday (when school is in session). Any student is welcome to attend. We have two teachers available each day to assist students  
in catching up on work, preparing for assessments, or reviewing class concepts. If you want your child to participate in Warrior+, please feel free 

to contact our guidance department. 

Thank you for your ongoing support!

Upcoming  Upcoming  
Events:Events:

 
February 28:  

Eighth to Ninth  
Grade Transition &  
Class Trip Meeting 

6 PM - MS Cafeteria

February 29:  
13th Annual Cardboard 

Boat Race 
5 PM - MS/HS Pool

 
February 29:  

STEAM Night - 6 PM 
CV Middle School 

March 15 - 17: 
HS Musical:  

Shrek the Musical 
MS/HS Auditorium
Friday, 3/15 - 7 PM

Saturday, 3/16 - 7 PM
Sunday, 3/17 - 2 PMSPARK at SUNY Broome Fueled Career SPARK at SUNY Broome Fueled Career 

Interests for Eighth Grade StudentsInterests for Eighth Grade Students
Sixth Graders Enjoyed a ‘Book Tasting,’ Sparking Sixth Graders Enjoyed a ‘Book Tasting,’ Sparking 
Enthusiasm for Book Club DiscussionsEnthusiasm for Book Club Discussions

CV Middle School Science Club CV Middle School Science Club 
Explored Forensic ScienceExplored Forensic Science

The CV Robotics Team Placed Fourth at The CV Robotics Team Placed Fourth at 
the Elmira VEX Competitionthe Elmira VEX Competition

ORDER YOUR YEARBOOKS AND  ORDER YOUR YEARBOOKS AND  
CLASS OF 2024 SENIOR ADSCLASS OF 2024 SENIOR ADS

VISIT THE CV WEBSITE FOR 
MORE INFORMATION:

www.cvcsd.stier.org/yearbooks.aspx

Reminders:
•	 Students must fully shut down Chromebooks every night.
•	 Students must charge Chromebooks every night.

Photo Provided

Photo Provided
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The 2023 Tioga Arts 
Council Art Pack 

Campaign, supported 
by Cops 4 a Cause, 

awarded art supplies to 
four dedicated CV High 

School students.  
Mr. Fitzsimmons, an 
art teacher and Arts 

Council board member, 
along with Mr. Wilson, 

selected the recipients. 
This campaign  
fosters artistic  

creativity and growth 
among students in the 

arts community.

Thank you to our school community for helping to make the holiday season brighter!Thank you to our school community for helping to make the holiday season brighter!

Thanks to abundant community support, the CV Holiday 
Program was able to assist 238 children districtwide.  
We extend our heartfelt gratitude to everyone who  

contributed time and resources to make this possible!
Special thanks to:

Nimmonsburg-Hillcrest Rotary
 Town of Chenango Highway Department

Chenango Valley High School Student Council
Sleigh Sisters 607

Several Individual Donations

CV Holiday ProgramCV Holiday Program CV Thanksgiving Food DriveCV Thanksgiving Food Drive
Thanks to everyone in our school community for your invaluable  

contributions to the CV Thanksgiving Food Program. Each year, this is 
a team effort, involving our hardworking guidance, food services, and 
facilities teams. We were particularly thankful for the students’ diligent 

work in food collection and pantry organization, and deeply  
appreciated the CV Alumni Association’s generous donation! Your  

collective efforts brought joy to over 100 families this holiday season.

The CV High School Student 
Council exceeded their  

Thanksgiving Food Drive  
collection goals with the help  
of some fun incentive prizes!

A big thank you to the CV Elementary PTA for organizing a great 
family event in December. The event featured Dr. Dake reading  

“The Grinch,” movie fun, tasty treats, and other creative activities.

We’re grateful for the PTA’s efforts to create We’re grateful for the PTA’s efforts to create 
special experiences for students and their families!special experiences for students and their families!

SCAN THIS QR CODE ON 
YOUR MOBILE DEVICE  

TO JOIN TODAY!

The Chenango Valley Elementary PTA 
offers various forms of support through 

programs and events. It welcomes 
everyone, including alumni, community 
members, and extended family. Joining 
doesn’t require attending meetings, but 

it does show your support. 
The membership fee is $5.  The membership fee is $5.  

Consider joining today!

The Hillcrest Fire Company held its annual Santa Food  
Drive throughout the community on December 16.  

According to the fire company, 1,200 lbs. of food were 
collected, and donations were split between Catherine’s 
Cupboard and the Warrior Food Center (CV Food Pantry). 

Thanks so much to the Hillcrest Fire Company and  
community members for their continued support!

Hillcrest Fire Company Community Food DriveHillcrest Fire Company Community Food Drive
The Chenango Valley Alumni Association  

provided a generous donation of $1,050 in 
support of the CV Thanksgiving Food Drive! 

Hillcrest Fire Company Food Drive Town of Chenango
Highway Department

Nimmonsburg-Hillcrest 
RotarySleigh Sisters 607

CV thanks our community partners for 
enhancing education, supporting students 

and families, and boosting Warrior Pride! To 
collaborate with CV in the future, contact the 

district office at (607) 762-6800.

Nor Kruser, Haley Trisket, Angel Herndon,
and Arin Miller received art packs.

Thank you to the Binghamton 
Lions Club for once again  

helping with efficient vision  
screenings at Port Dickinson  
Elementary. Their “Lions SEE” 

program aids in easy,  
noninvasive eye checks,  

ensuring prompt referrals to eye 
doctors. We greatly appreciate 

their vital support!

Thanks to the Hillcrest 
American Legion Post 

1194 for donating 
chicken wings for Mrs. 
Reardon’s shared novel 

class celebration,  
stepping in when the 

initial treat was  
unavailable. Students 

were so excited to  
receive this special 

reward as the result of 
their hard work.

December 2023 December 2023 
PTA Family EventPTA Family Event

Lions Club Assisted w/ PDE Lions Club Assisted w/ PDE 
Vision ScreeningsVision Screenings

Hillcrest American Legion Post 1194 Hillcrest American Legion Post 1194 
Donated Chicken Wings for Class CelebrationDonated Chicken Wings for Class Celebration

Tioga Arts Council Art Pack CampaignTioga Arts Council Art Pack Campaign

Photo Provided

Photo Provided
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On Dec. 1, professionals from various 
community services interacted with 

second graders, enhancing their  
social studies unit on communities 

with real-world examples and  
discussions. Thanks to all our guests!

At PD Elementary, the Binghamton 
University Pre-Dental Association 
visited to educate students about 

dental health, focusing on  
good oral hygiene habits.

During a visit to Ms. VanLuvender’s 
first grade class, Trooper Stever, on 
a mission from the “Super-Secret 

Detective Agency,” inspired students. 
They became “Word Detectives,” 

earning badges by solving  
challenging words in their books.

Ty Muse, CEO of Visions Federal 
Credit Union, visited Mr. Tidick’s class 

at Chenango Valley High School, 
sharing career insights and advising 

students to follow their passions.

On National Law Enforcement Day, PD Elementary students thanked officers with a special 
message and Sergeant Lason received their letters on behalf of the Port Dickinson Police  

Department. Deputy Pattwell, of the Broome County Sheriff’s Office, also visited his brother 
Mr. Pattwell’s first grade class. He received thanks and answered questions from students. 

Mrs. Preston’s LIFE (Living Independently 
and Financial Education) classes 

have enjoyed a variety of Future Friday 
presentations so far this school year, 
covering topics from real estate and 
business insights to psychology and 
retail management. These sessions  

enhance their real-world math 
curriculum, offering valuable perspectives 
and emphasizing the importance of math 

in everyday professional life.

Chenango Valley appreciates the  
collaboration with NYSEG’s  

educational outreach program, 
which guided CV High School 
CAD II students in creating an  
osprey nesting box project for 
the Outdoor Learning Center. 

Once installed, this project  
will provide exciting future  

opportunities for all CV students 
to gain a window into wildlife  

and environmental  
conservation education.

Stay tuned for the installation!

Thanks to the Emerging Leaders Arts 
and Humanities group at Binghamton 

University for their donation of  
beautifully decorated notebooks and 

folders to CB Elementary students. These 
vibrant and creative supplies were a 

great way to bring joy to the students 
using them in their learning.

On December 20, the Pre-K Family Day 
featured a fantastic gingerbread 

house activity! Students and their 
families showcased their creativity 

with unique designs. These events allow 
family members to participate in school 

activities, fostering valuable time together
and collaboration with teachers.

Osprey Nesting Boxes Created for Outdoor Learning Center Osprey Nesting Boxes Created for Outdoor Learning Center 

Law Enforcement Appreciation DayLaw Enforcement Appreciation Day

Service Professionals Visited  Service Professionals Visited  
Second Grade ClassroomsSecond Grade Classrooms

Visions FCU CEO VisitedVisions FCU CEO Visited
History in Film ClassHistory in Film Class

BU Group Discussed BU Group Discussed 
Dental Hygiene HabitsDental Hygiene Habits

First Grade Class Received  First Grade Class Received  
‘Word Detective’ Assignment‘Word Detective’ Assignment BU Group Donated Inspiring School SuppliesBU Group Donated Inspiring School Supplies Pre-K Family Day: Gingerbread FunPre-K Family Day: Gingerbread Fun

Future Friday Presentations Motivate LIFE ClassesFuture Friday Presentations Motivate LIFE Classes

Photo Provided

Photo Provided

Photos Provided

Photo Provided
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Quarter 1 Honor RollQuarter 1 Honor Roll
Grade 6 
Teaghan Adams
Mawadah Algahaim
Nathan Anastos
Khloe Arnold
Lorenzo Battisti
Adisyn Beebe
Maximus Beers
Gianna Biviano
Lily Blakeslee
Yonuel Cruz-Rivera
Caiden David
Ash Davis
Alexzander Degler
Thomas Fitzgerald
Isabella Franklin
Maddalena Griswold
Samson Houser
Hailey Johnson
Robert Kinzer Jr.
Oliver Kruser
Lawrence Kubisa III
Lucas Laven-Bensley
Ariyanna Mack
Kaylee Mayo
Karalina Micha
Quinn Molter
Miles Moulton
Avery Panella
Jackson Ratuszny
Cooper Recene
Maddie Requa

Beatriz Santos
Mikayla Schnurbusch
Jayden Stanley
Sebastian Tourtual
Tori Trotter
Zackary Truxal
Kenzie Valls
Derek Vest
Kenneth Whitman
Kinsley Worthley

Grade 7
Broghan Austin
Vincent Baer
Mahlyia Baran
Maxwell Becker
Charlie Bismark
Jack Bowen
Maverick Brady
Micah Bucci
Anna Chomyszak
Cameron Chotas
Jacob Clingerman
Sofiah Corey
Tyler Dayton
Amanda Dickerson
Analeigh DiTondo
Jack Durham
Neilia Emm
Konrad Eyet
Aubrielle Fisher
Abigail Hawley

Laylah Herceg
Lacee Hine
Carmilla Javier
Jayden Kasmarcik
Cody King
Nicholas Krupitza
Elaina LaBelle
Cody Langevin
Elias Laroussi
Devin Mahakian
Kendall Massey
Aireona Morelock
Stephen Morgan
Adela Muniz-Harsh
Brayden Murphy
Stanley Otis III
Mahin Patel
Landon Pennefeather
Kaleb Pospiech
Hayley Searles
Logan Shortsleeve
Tucker Smith
Benjamin Stiles
Emma Stiles
Ethan Tester
Alexander Valls
Mitchell VanValkenburgh
Cadance Vaughn
Noah Watson
Bryson Weeks
Mia Weeks
Juliana West
Calvin Wrisley

Grade 8 
Isaiah Adams
Keira Atkinson
Kyra Bolden
Shea Burns
Cole Busch
Caden Clark
Emma Couch
Maverick DeVoe
Alexander Domke
Ethan Gould
Andrew Greenman
Jordan Grenolds
Ella Hart
Caiyou Horsford
Carly Hotchkiss
Haylee Howe
Taydon Howey
Alina Khawaja
Yeshua Ma-Abdullah
Ezekiel Martin
Connor Osborne
Emily Padilla
Isabelle Panella
Matthew Reitz
Makenna Robertson
Rayven Schaub
Clavo Slater
Caden Slocum
Syles Swan
Liam Townley
Ayden Warner
Brenden Warner
Leila Whitman
Indigo Wiggins

Grade 9 
Grady Banovic
Ayanna Barreiro
Anthony Battisti
Kostantinos Battisti
Jestin Bennett
Edin Cehic
Anthony Clark
Daniel Croft
Nikhil Datta
Peyton Dattoria
Venessa Davis
Leora Donato
John Fitzgerald
Raja Griffith
Callie Hamilton
Sara Hartman
Ryleigh Hawley
Abagail Herceg
Xavier Janik-Warren
Elyssa Klossner
Matthew Kresge
Abigail Lasky
Christopher Lewis
Jayden Mathurin
Sophia Melendez
Jillian Melly
Leah Miller
Bella Moelder
Emma O’Brien
Shane Palmer
Marlaina Phonepaseuth
Lexi Requa
Brennen Riquier

Alexa Rose
Isabella Tremark
Marissa Walser
Griffin Weather
Brianna Whalen
Vincent Williams V

Grade 10 
Lincoln Baldwin
Erin Burns
Sydney Burns
Kaigen Cobb
Gabriel DuBord
Emma Frederici
Evelyn Hardler
Jazmyn Heidrich
Theodore Kemak IV
Nor Kruser
Natalie Lamando
Delaney McCarthy
Trevor McEnaney
Macey McMahon
Lucas Mitchell
Owen Oldroyd
Victoria Oppici
Kody Osteen
Rhowan Savage
Oliver Skinner
Natalie Sorar
Chad Sparling Jr.
Amanda Vandermark
Alexander VanValkenburgh
Roselina Velez
Lauren Vesci
Brynn Walker

Molly Walters
Anjela Weathers
Thomas Whitman

Grade 11 
Samuel Begley
Isabelle Bensen
Alexander Beppler
Peyton Brown
Aiden Chordas
Mileena Colson
Ajay Datta
Natalie Dodson
Austin Greenmun
Jacob Hardy
Grady Heard
Kaeden Hubbard
Caelyn Koch
Max Kuruc
Arianna Langevin
Mason Marinaro
Nathaniel Marinaro
Dominick Martinichio
Kadyn Martinichio
Kamryn Martinichio
Michael Morrell
Carson Moss
Giordana Panella
Zoe Patterson
Joseph Paugh
Kali Paugh
Jennifer Pflanz
Anthony Presto
Hailey Rinker
Mason Sebastiano
Olivia Steffens

Quarter 1 High Honor RollQuarter 1 High Honor Roll
Grade 6 
William Adams
Lindsey Allen
Mia Angeline
Bridget Armstrong
Quinn Beebe
Jayce Bennett
Jacob Benning
Ava Briggs
Carter Clark
Brennan Clune
Zachary Dattoria
Stella DeLorme
Maggie DeVoe
Aurora Duell
Gisele Franklin
Rowan Holcomb
Lauren Holdridge
William Keough
Addison Kolb
John Laura
Lucas Lewis
Bryan Livermore
Destin Lowe
Jaelynn Luanevinakho
Viviana Maestri
Dylan Mahakian
Ethan Marble
Reese McCoy
Kyla McHale
Avery McMahon
Brody McMahon
Milania Michalko
Sophia Miles
Nurtaza Murat
Chloe Osborne
Emma Preston
Isabella Ruffo
Oliver Rymer
Daniel Sabol
Harper Schuster
Benjamin Sica
Natalie Smith
Jordyn Spangenburg
Brooke Starley
Annabelle Sykes
Olive Uhouse
Andrew Valls
Brandon Vandermark
Landon Vest

Helaina Waugh
Mackenzie Wiley
Kinsley Williams
Jacob Wolf
Ashlynn Zandt

Grade 7 
Lily Andersen
Ethan Antalek
Lily Baldwin
Callie Barnhart
Finley Beers
Andre Blaise
Isabella Blaise
Jacob Brewer
Joley Bucci
Yanna Charles
Carragin Charpinsky
Delia Cook
Kaitlyn DeBetta
Charlotte DuBord
Braeleigh Durkot
Brielle Durkot
Joseph Flynn
Avery Forst
Skylar Forst
Chase Granger
Jonah Heard
Austin Henyan
Aniah Howey
Aphinan Jampar
Clara Janowsky
Abigail Langstaff
Lucia LoVuolo
Liam McCall
Madalena McKeon
Madison Mika
Gavin Milunich
Emma O’Donnell
Tayo Osibote
Daniel Parent
Kyra Podhayski
Harrison Schuster
Ayana Somerville
James Tabor
Madelyn Tallant
Bentley Tanner
Zoe Testani
Luis Torres
Liam VanValkenburgh

Spencer Warren
Maeson Weather
Marland Weisel
Kyle Whitman

Grade 8 
Nicholas Aftuck
Annemarie Aimoniotis
Sydney Anderson
Carter Ash
Liam Barton
Peyton Beebe
Ethan Benninger
Robert Blakeslee
Caroline Bolender
Cadden Burns
Caleb Dancesia
Connor Dithrich
Marissa Gates
Ethan Gill
Arthur Griswold
Elizabeth Griswold
Isabella Griswold
Nathaniel Griswold
Naomi Hampton
Owen Harvey
Parker Hayes
Caelin Heath
Liam Higgins
Asher Hill
Mackenzie Hubenthal
Noah Hutchings
Kenzie Jones
Natalie Kocak
Esperanza Kubisa
Cooper Lee
Nathaniel Lewis
Zachary Madden
Angelo Mastronardi
Reagan McCoy
Addison McHale
Gavin Michalko
Alikhan Murat
Keegen O’Halloran
John Paske
Bianca Santos
Elaina Savage
Austin Sherman
Joseph Sica
Mishayla Skinner

Cooper Smith
Isabella Soto
Luke Spencer
Madelyn Sweeney
Dominick Sykes
Isabella Testani
Jenna Thorne
Natalie Tyler
Madeline Vesci
Evan Watson
Liam Waugh
Bryan Weaver
Chloe Williams
Hailey Zandt
William Zheng

Grade 9
Nicholas Blaise
Carter Bowen
Angel Clark
Alexander Eggleston
Nathan Giammarino
Owen Harrison
Susanna Italiano
Natalia McKown
Connor Mika
Madison Miller
Avalece Murray
BellaRose Nelson
Samantha O’Neil
Camryn Rosenbarker
Xavier Tennant
Hannah Watson
Isabella Weeks

Grade 10 
Alexander Barnhart
Lily Brady
Gabrielle Cashman
Allison Clark
Zoe Clune
Adam Colvin
Abigail Cron
Roman Dutcher
Jacob Flint
Gibsyn Jones
Madison Laskowsky
Makenna Leonard
Shea McKeon
Emilie Moulton
Ryan Pepples
Juliana Rice
Abigail Rosengrant

Taylor Ross
Kayden Stalker
Kenna Wales
Abraham Watkins

Grade 11 
Shauib Algahaim
Aliyah Barkwell
Jordan Benowski
Jacob Demer
Edi Dzananovic
Bobbie-Lynn Hotchkiss
Emerson Hotchkiss
Amelia Irons
Sarah Lesch
Jaiden Panella
Jacob Rackett
Makenzi Reinhard
Alexis Sands
Elijah Sanford
Avery Tomm
Alysha Vandermark
Sophia VanDunk
Warren Walters
Avolyn Williams

Grade 12
Gabriel Aylesworth
Carter Boorom
Aidan Decker
Dylan Ellsworth
Matthew Houseknecht
Matthew Leonard
Matthew Loperena
Lola Montemagno
Amir Sadykov
Kyle Santi
Dominic Scott
Gabriella Vazquez
Camille Volpe
Myron Wells
Jami Williams

*Honors with Distinction**Honors with Distinction*
Grade 9 
Emma Arbogast
Charles Bellamy
Giavanna Bucci
Sebastian Bucci
Kellen Charpinsky
Ophelia Desmond
Katherine Gianisis
Sophia Gianisis
Liam Haley
Sydney Keough
Logan Kliment
Logan Koch
Lauren Oldroyd
Jiya Patel
Mackensie Patterson
Reagan Perney
Marley Podhayski
Ethan Randall
Alexandrea Roberts
Charlotte Sands
Tiffani Schaefer
Anderson Selby
Sydney Shelley
Erin Snedaker
Stefanie Snedaker
Owen Stafford
Jack Stiles
Hudson Tanner
Sterling Terrell
Anthony Valls

Grade 10 
Nathan Adams
Jade Behlog
Alexandra Blaise
Zachary Blaise
Keira Briggs
Ryan Brummel
Olivia Cashman
Declan Clark
Samantha Davies
Olivia Eggleston
Miles Garnar
Melissa Giammarino
Sarah Gonz
Jonathan Goucher
Aurora Heard
Logan Henyan
Constantinos Hiras

Caden Hoyt
Calista Jacobs
Sanaah James
Ava Jessup
Benjamin Kresge
Ellie Lamoreaux
Emma Langstaff
Arin Miller
Sadie Moore
Amelia Paske
Becca Pospisil
Sarah Turna
Julia Vazquez

Grade 11 
Alex Bangar
Colsten Beers
Vivian Bozuhoski
Mary Bush
Megan Butch
Logan Cavanaugh
Sarah Chong
Ashland Craig
Holden David
Gwendolyn Desmond
Natalia Dithrich
Michael Doyle
James Fitzgerald
Nolan Garnar
Anthony Gianisis
Damon Goga
Michael Griswold
Alaina Hamilton
Madelyn Hayes
Madison Hubenthal
Tantawat Jampar
Michael Kaufman
Aisling King
Brendan Kliment
Courtney McCabe
Madeline Morrell
Emily Nickson
Sophie O’Brien
Lincoln Patterson
Abigail Randis
Nicolas Riegal
Madilyn Robertson
Alexander Rzeszot
Schyler Savage
Tywala Stafford

Jack Sykes
Gabriel Tallant
Natalie Turner
Miley Wood
Aiden Woodruff
Tony Zheng

Grade 12 
Sophia Ashman
Caden Atkinson
Jenna Beck
Molly Berg
Brian Blaise
Olivia Blaise
Lana Briggs
Callie Broderick
Mary Brom
Sophia Bucci
Addisyn Charpinsky
Finian Dolaway
Destiny Duckworth
Greta Dutcher
Steven Faulkner
Grace Frost
Kamryn Hoyt
Bethany Lewis
Jessica Matson
Isabella McKown
Diya Patel
Samantha Perney
Leah Riquier
Skylar Schaefer
Tyler Schultz
Scarlet Shelley
Hannah Sherling
Covany Skinner
Haley Smith
Aubrey Staub
James Stento
Jennings Terrell
Alessandro Testani
Mary Louise Thayne
Gabriella Vazquez
Kaylee Warner
Kaida Warwick
Adelie Wilson

Hayden-Rae Swan
Teagan Thetford
Carson Thurber
Haley Trisket
Ryan Wiley

Grade 12 
Tarrah Allen
Owen Edwards
Chaz Gerdus
Abigail Golden-Thomas
Aiden Granger
Madelyn Hardler
Dmitri Italiano
Hemala Lall
Delaney McMahon
Ryan Ming
Amela Muric
Braiden Nelson
Kelcey Osteen
Grace Pavelski
Cameron Pinney
Isabelle Pottios
Ethan Randis
Dutton Regan
Alexander Root
Logan Sawyer
Caleb Sullivan
Dana Testani
Hannah Woolson
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For more athletics information, happenings, and the most  
up-to-date schedules, visit: www.cvcsd.stier.org/Athletics.aspxwww.cvcsd.stier.org/Athletics.aspx

FALL 2023 ALL-STARSFALL 2023 ALL-STARSFootballFootball
All-Division
Caden Atkinson
Avery Tomm
Jami Williams
Honorable Mention
Dylan DeFilipps
Shea McKeon

CheerCheer
Madison Allen 
Lola Montemagno 

VolleyballVolleyball 
All-Division
Gabrielle Cashman

Boys SoccerBoys Soccer
All-Conference
Declan Clark
Aiden Granger
All-Division
Jordan Benowski	
Zachary Blaise
Constantinos Hiras

Girls SoccerGirls Soccer
All-Conference
Madelyn Hayes
Emily Nickson
Skylar Schaefer
All-Division
Sophia Ashman
Jade Behlog
Molly Berg
Caelyn Koch
Tiffani Schaefer
Isabella Testani

Girls TennisGirls Tennis
All-Conference
Adelie Wilson
All-Division
Lily Brady
Ashland Craig
Natalia Dithrich
Aubrey Staub

Cross CountryCross Country
All-Division
Michael Doyle 
Ryan Pepples
Abigail Rosengrant
Dominic Scott

Girls SwimGirls Swim
All-Conference
Jenna Beck
Colsten Beers
Sophia Bucci
Kamryn Hoyt
All-Division
Mary Bush
Makenna Leonard
Natalie Turner

GolfGolf  
All-Division
Madden Michalko

CV High School senior Caden  
Atkinson participated as a middle 
linebacker in the Ernie Davis/Floyd 

Little All-Star Classic, helping  
Section IV to a 16-14 victory.  

Caden hopes his efforts will inspire 
younger Warriors to pursue this  

opportunity in the future.

CV High School senior Lola  
Montemagno showcased her 

cheerleading skills on the  
international stage, representing 
Varsity Spirit in the London New 

Year’s Day Parade during  
winter recess. She participated as 

a member of the Varsity Spirit  
All-American cheer group.

Congratulations to our modified, JV, and varsity cheer 
teams for their stellar performances at the annual  

CV Sweetheart Cheer Classic on January 13. Each team 
showcased remarkable spirit and skill.

JV Varsity Modified

Congratulations to Coach Terry Price 
on receiving the USTA Eastern Virginia 
and Chuck Landis High School Coach 

of the Year Award! This prestigious 
award goes to a high school tennis 

coach who has demonstrated 
exemplary leadership, enthusiasm, 

and team-building skills- a  
well-deserved recognition!

Congratulations to Emily Nickson, 
Madelyn Hayes, and Aiden Granger 

on their selection to the Class B 
Soccer All-State Teams! Additionally, 
Aiden Granger earned a spot on the 

All-Region Team. Their dedication 
and commitment truly paid off, and  

we commend them for these  
outstanding accomplishments!

The Matt Fedish Memorial Dual Meet  
Tournament took place at CV High School in 
December. A special congratulations to ninth 
grader Anthony Valls for going 9-0 and being 

voted Most Outstanding Wrestler, and to senior 
Ethan Randis for his impressive 9-0 performance. 

Well done to all of the participating wrestlers!Anthony Valls Named Most Outstanding Wrestler Anthony Valls Named Most Outstanding Wrestler 
at Matt Fedish Memorial Dual Meetat Matt Fedish Memorial Dual Meet

In separate but equally exciting cheer celebrations, the varsity cheer team 
once again received bids to compete in both the Small Varsity Game Day 
and Small Varsity divisions at the UCA High School National Cheerleading 

Championship in Florida this February. This is a testament to their hard 
work and talent, and we’re incredibly proud of all they have achieved!

Additional Cheer Excitement!Additional Cheer Excitement!
The CV Varsity Cheer team once again earned two 
bids to compete in the UCA High School National 

Cheerleading Championship this year!  

CV Soccer  CV Soccer  
All-StateAll-State

Coach Price Received Coach Price Received 
USTA Eastern Coach of USTA Eastern Coach of 
the Year Awardthe Year Award

Ethan Randis Went 9-0Ethan Randis Went 9-0

Cheering Cheering 
 in London in London

Ernie Davis/Floyd Little Ernie Davis/Floyd Little 
All-Star ClassicAll-Star Classic

Stay tuned for more athletics highlights in the next Newscaster!

Photos: Tina and Don Kunkel

Photo: Tina and Don Kunkel

Photos: Tina and Don Kunkel

Photo Provided

Photos Provided

CV Sweetheart Cheer ClassicCV Sweetheart Cheer Classic
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Chenango Bridge, CV Middle School, and CV High School band and chorus members performed exceptional  
winter concerts throughout December. It was a wonderful way to celebrate the hard work of our students. 

Check out the district website for more photos from these concerts and updates on upcoming performances!

CV Winter Concerts 2023CV Winter Concerts 2023

At a recent basketball game, the 
CV Pep Band made a memorable 

appearance by sporting throwback 
uniforms dating back 

approximately 25 years! 

In December, talented CV High School musicians brought joy with 
spirited caroling and instrumental performances throughout CV.  

The Select Choir also performed at a Binghamton Club event. 
Their melodies certainly added a special warmth to the season.

CV High School Band and Chorus Spread Festive CheerCV High School Band and Chorus Spread Festive Cheer

Pep Band Uniforms: Blast from the PastPep Band Uniforms: Blast from the Past Photo Provided
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A CV High School team secured second 
place among 80 teams at the Broome-Tioga 
BOCES HS Engineering Day event, excelling 
in creating Rube Goldberg-style machines. 

CV Middle School and Chenango 
Bridge Elementary also displayed their 
STEAM talents with inventive designs 

during their respective Engineering Day 
events, showing remarkable 

problem-solving skills. Great job to all for 
their innovative achievements!

The CV High School Debate Club’s first annual Winter Classic 
Tournament featured exciting rounds with random topics and 

quick prep times. Congrats to finalists Jennings Terrell and 
Holden David for their exceptional performances. Holden won 
the championship on January 30, earning the “trophy” blazer 

from Mr. Arthur. This event showcased the students’  
adaptability and quick thinking. Awesome work by all!

In December and January, students from Mr. Fritsch’s EDU 111 
class at CV High School gained practical teaching experience by 
visiting Windsor and Johnson City Middle Schools, where they 

observed and engaged in various classes. Similarly, students from 
Binghamton and Harpursville visited CV Middle School,  

enriching their learning. This course is part of SUNY Broome and  
Binghamton University’s Fast Forward program, aimed 

at giving future educators real-world teaching experience.

Covany Skinner, a CV High School senior 
and member of Scouts BSA Troop 6199, 

completed an Eagle Scout service project 
by building a Gaga Ball pit for the school’s 
physical education classes, creating a fun 
and active addition for students to enjoy. 

Covany, who founded the troop’s girls’ 
group, earned the highest rank in Scouts 

BSA in December. Congratulations on this 
outstanding achievement!

In the December Reading Promise  
Challenge, students from Port Dickinson 
and Chenango Bridge Elementary were 

tasked with disguising a gingerbread 
person as their favorite book character, 
demonstrating impressive thought in 
each design. All participants received  

rewards for their hard work and 
creativity. The winners from each 
grade level are pictured. Kudos to 

everyone who participated in the fun!

Visit the CV district website or download 
the CV mobile app for more information 

on these and other recent highlights!
www.cvcsd.stier.org

EDU 111 Students Gained Firsthand Insights in TeachingEDU 111 Students Gained Firsthand Insights in Teaching

CV Senior’s Eagle Scout Project Provided New Gaga Ball Pit to P.E. ClassesCV Senior’s Eagle Scout Project Provided New Gaga Ball Pit to P.E. Classes

The second edition of  
Valley Unveiled, the 

student-run magazine, 
is now available on the 

district website. Check it 
out on the high school 

homepage!

STAY UPDATED ON CV HAPPENINGS!STAY UPDATED ON CV HAPPENINGS!

Debate Club Winter Classic TournamentDebate Club Winter Classic Tournament

CVHS Team Earned Second Place at Broome-Tioga BOCES Engineering DayCVHS Team Earned Second Place at Broome-Tioga BOCES Engineering Day

December Reading Promise ChallengeDecember Reading Promise Challenge

Photo Provided

Photos Provided Photo Provided

Photo Provided

Photos Provided
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Chenango Valley Central School District
221 Chenango Bridge Rd.
Binghamton, NY 13901

OUR MISSION 
We inspire, engage, and empower all students to achieve their full potential.

DIRECTORY
Website...................................................www.cvcsd.stier.org
CV School District Main Number............... 607-762-6800
Board of Education

Shaun Boorom..............................................607-725-2443 
Patrick Doyle, Vice President....................607-296-2105  
Lindsey Holcomb.........................................607-779-8058
Christine Lomonaco, President...............607-772-8539
Judy Mitrowitz..............................................607-761-1331
Timothy Slocum...........................................607-759-5278
Scott Wilson...................................................607-648-5544

Superintendent of Schools
    Dr. Larry Dake...............................................607-762-6810

Assistant Superintendent of Schools
    Michelle Feyerabend..................................607-762-6811
Business Executive 
    Elizabeth Donahue......................................607-762-6803
District Clerk
    Lisa Petrylak...................................................607-762-6810

Offices 
Athletics...............................................................607-762-6904 
Communications..............................................607-762-6804 
Curriculum..........................................................607-762-6866 
Facilities................................................................607-762-6860 
Food Services.....................................................607-762-6840 
Special Education.............................................607-762-6830 
Tech Support......................................................607-766-3800 
Transportation...................................................607-762-6850

Schools
Port Dickinson.................................................607-762-6970	

Attendance..................................................607-762-6849    
Health Office............................................... 607-762-6973

   DASA Coord., Jessica Carl.......................607-762-6970
Chenango Bridge.......................................... 607-762-6950
	 Attendance................................................. 607-762-6954

Health Office...............................................607-762-6952
    DASA Coord., Jennifer Yurko................ 607-762-6950
Middle School................................................ 607-762-6902
	 Attendance.................................................. 607-762-6931
	 Health Office............................................... 607-762-6911
   DASA Coord., Eric E. Attleson.................607-762-6902
High School..................................................... 607-762-6900
	 Attendance..................................................607-762-6931
	 Health Office............................................... 607-762-6912
   DASA Coord., Jennifer Ostrander.........607-762-6900

Believe It! Achieve It! At Chenango Valley, Where Warriors Excel!


